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On November 30th 2022, the Education
Department held a community meeting at 
 the Youth Center to discuss the current
state the Jemez language is in and how it
may be addressed.

The community meeting was comprised of a
dinner, door prizes, presentations on the
severity of language loss, and an open mic
for people to express their feelings on the
Jemez language.  

This meeting allowed members of the
community to share opinions and personal
stories about the Jemez language and what
it meant to them.

As to the success of the night, Assistant
Director of the Education Department Dr.
Stephanie Mack had this to say:

"Such a tremendous and important step
forward; discussing sustaining language
in a community town hall setting! I look
forward to seeing this work continue on
February 22nd! Please do mark your
calendars and plan to join us. We look
forward to bringing community feedback
to you and discussing next steps based
on comments."

Please join us again for the
February 22 Language Community

Meeting! 





"We had a wonderful time sharing a meal and
creating holiday art with the Childcare and Head

Start families"

December 15, 2022

Early Childhood 



    For the month of December the Child
Care Providers are concentrating on
Healthy Eating habits and proper use of
utensils. We all know that December is a
big time for sweets, food and family
gatherings. 

    Our mealtime atmosphere and the
attitude and behavior of our childcare
providers are important to the
development of healthy eating practices.
Children should be relaxed and happy
when they are eating. Mealtimes are
shared with the providers and children to
give them a sense of family. 

    Childcare providers are working on
developing and encouraging healthy
eating patterns and positive attitudes to
food and also the proper use of utensils.
Children learn from others about how to
eat and use utensils. While prepping the
food, the silverware, table settings,  and
all parts of the meal are taught in our
Jemez/Towa language.
 
    All activities have been Christmas
Holiday themed and they made lots of
decorations to take home to their families
to enjoy.

WalatowaWalatowa
Child CareChild Care

CHILD CARE AND HEALTHY
EATING

Holiday Crafts



Monday, December 12th: We went on a
nature walk to the plaza to see the
Matachina Dance. Children were on their
best behavior and sat still while enjoying 
 and watching the dances.
Thursday, December 15th: Children and
families participated in a Christmas Family
Event held at the Youth Center. Children
were happy and excited that parents joined
them in making Christmas activities.
Everyone had a great time!
Friday, December 23rd: We had a fun day by
having a classroom Christmas party. All the
children received presents. We would like to
thank the Waquie family for donating gifts
and making all the Head Start childrens'
wishes come true. May they be blessed with
happiness and a healthy life.

For the month of December, children in the
Adobe classroom were busy in participating
and learning about cultural events and
Christmas activities.

A big thank you to the
Waquie Family Foundation
for our Head Start childrens'

Christmas gifts! 

Adobe Classroom Corn Maiden Classroom

For the month of December we worked on our
fine motor activities coloring a Christmas tree
and deer. The children were learning how to
grasp their crayons correctly and with some
reminders they finished their activities.

We also went to the village to observe the 
 Matchina dances and all the beautiful artwork   
on display.

We were also observing the weather from all
directions, learning about the wind, clouds,
sun, even the moon was out that day, and
opening our mouth to catch snow-flurries. We
talked about what they are going to observe
during Christmas dances and how we use our
wildlife for dance attire. Some of the children
said they will be participating.

We would like to thank Waquie for their
wonderful gifts and the Police Department for
their warm jackets that were given to our
children.  Many thanks for the parents that
made it to the family engagement night.

Walatowa Head Start Language Immersion Program

For the month of December, the Hemish class
was working hard and getting ready for the
holidays. The children were excited to learn
about the Winter activities happening in the
community. The Hemish class was able to take
a walk down to the village to experience and
pray in the clan houses during Winter fasting.
Some children were curious and had questions.
It was nice to know and see that the kids were
enjoying their time away from class and
learning from the experience. In addition  to
being gifted with knowledge of our traditional
ways, the children were also gifted with big
cozy winter jackets to keep them warm
throughout the holidays. They deserved all the
wonderful gifts they recieved and hope they
have the same mindset to learn more as they
return back to school. We hope all families will
have an enjoyable time with loved ones over
the holidays. Wishing you a happy New Year
with the hope that we will have many blessings
in the year to come. Out with the old, in with
the new; may we all be happy and in good
health. 

Hemish Classroom Kiva Classroom

For the past two months, the children in the
Kiva Classroom have been focusing on our
traditions and culture. Hands on and real life
experiences based on our traditional calendar
were used. We have been going on nature
walks, as weather permits, and learning about
the outdoors, weather, and different
surrounding areas. The children enjoyed being
outdoors and have become proficient in using
their gross motor skills. The Kiva Classroom
wishes you all a Happy New Year and we will
continue our learning as the New Year
approaches us.



K-6 HEMISH LANGUAGE
IMMERSION PILOT
SCHOOL 

 Hemish Language Immersion Pilot School had an
exciting and busy few months surrounding the
holidays. Our students not only participated in the
regular school subjects, but they were also taught
and were able to participate in the traditional
events in our village. Our students learned about
the Eagle Society and we visited the homes of the
members who participated in the initiation
process.  They learned about proper etiquette and
protocols when visiting these homes as well as
the prayers that go along with the visit. 

 During the holidays, our students wanted to show
their gratitude to the outgoing leadership so they
worked together and baked traditional, pumpkin,
and chocolate chip cookies for them. They also
created unique ornaments to give to the aides
who worked hard this year taking care of our

village. We presented these gifts at the December
council meeting and our students were eager to
introduce themselves to all the respective leaders
that were present. It was a good experience for
the children because they learned to express their
appreciation and represent themselves.

 We ended our 2022 school semester strong with
our studies and traditional teachings. The
students were happy to have a secret Santa party
and participate in sharing goodies with each
other. It was nice to see the students so excited to
have a gathering at school together. We have
become a small family at our school and our
Christmas party felt like we were right at home
with one another. We are excited to start a fresh
semester this New Year with new blessings as we
continue our school journey together again. 



J E M E Z  P U E B L O  L I B R A R Y  &  A R C H I V E S
TUTORING
The Jemez Pueblo Community Library will continue to provide homework help Monday
through Friday from 3:00pm-5:30 p.m. with tutors coming in on Mondays and Wednesdays. 
We encourage local schools and parents to send your students for homework help.

Students participate in the afterschool homework help.

The Library is a place where community members come to read, utilize the computers, and/or
study. Please keep in mind that it is not a place for lounging, sleeping, or unauthorized use of
closed rooms.
Other programs that would like to request use of the library for other purposes, please ask in
advance so room or tables will be reserved as there is tutoring in session. Also, everyone who is
visiting the library for the day needs to please remember to sign your name at the front desk at
the entrance. Please be respectful when visiting. The library staff is here to serve and support
the community. Thanking you in advance! 

The Library will now be charging for print services. Printing fees are as follows: the first 5 black
and white copies are free, after that they are 10 cents per copy. Color copies are $1.00 per copy.

PRINTING



LANGUAGE
TEAM

THE LANGUAGE TEAM
MEMBERS

The Language Team was established in 2006 by
the Tribal Council through the passage of a
Resolution. The Tribal Council recognizes that
this Language Team will be comprised of
community members who will be responsible
for developing strategies for maintaining the
language at current levels, increasing the
fluency level of marginal speakers, develop a
language plan that is appropriate and
consistent with protecting the culture, traditions
and language of the Pueblo of Jemez.

The Language Team consists of ten
members sanctioned by the Tribal
Council. Presently, there are eight active
members :



Merlin Gachupin                        Stuart Gachupin
Margaret Shendo                           Rufina Toledo
William Tosa                                    Severiano Toya 
Penelope Vigil                                    Lucy Waquie

These individuals were appointed by the Tribal Council. Two other members have been
nominated, but are still awaiting their appointment.  If there is anyone who would like to
share their knowledge about our culture and traditions, you are more than welcome to speak
to our group and to our students in the classrooms. We are looking for individuals who are
willing to share information that was handed down by our elders or our ancestors who may
have passed on.  
 
If you would like to contribute, please contact Eleanor Tafoya at 575-834-9102 or email at
eleanor.tafoya@jemezpueblo.org  Thank you.

Language Team members and Jemez historian Chris Toya had taken Santa Fe Indian School
(SFIS) students on a trip to learn about Jemez ancestral sites in late 2022.

mailto:eleanor.tafoya@jemezpueblo.org


UNIVERSITY OF HAWAIIUNIVERSITY OF HAWAII
HILO TRIPHILO TRIP

Severiano B. ToyaSeveriano B. Toya

"My experience to Hawaii trip was very exciting and interesting to see their"My experience to Hawaii trip was very exciting and interesting to see their
culture. My observation of culture. My observation of students was that they were well mannered,students was that they were well mannered,
knowledgeable, and very respectful. I noticed students help each other outknowledgeable, and very respectful. I noticed students help each other out
in every way and considered themselves as brothers and sisters. Thein every way and considered themselves as brothers and sisters. The
students were talking in their Native language at all times. I encourage ourstudents were talking in their Native language at all times. I encourage our
tribal members to keep up with our Native tongue. We are very fortunatetribal members to keep up with our Native tongue. We are very fortunate
we have the ability to speak our language. I want to thank the Towawe have the ability to speak our language. I want to thank the Towa
language team and the Education Department for giving me thelanguage team and the Education Department for giving me the
opportunity to visit the Hawaiian Islands."opportunity to visit the Hawaiian Islands."

In collaboration with theIn collaboration with the
University of Hawaii atUniversity of Hawaii at
Hilo, the Jemez LanguageHilo, the Jemez Language
Immersion LicensureImmersion Licensure
Program visited theProgram visited the
Hawaiian language basedHawaiian language based
programs and Hawaiianprograms and Hawaiian
Immersion school sites.Immersion school sites.

  Josh MadalenaJosh Madalena

"One has to first understand about the"One has to first understand about the
Hawaii Language Immersion program asHawaii Language Immersion program as
a grassroots effort to revitalize thea grassroots effort to revitalize the
Hawaiian language and to bring it backHawaiian language and to bring it back
from the brink of extinction as mostfrom the brink of extinction as most
complex.complex.
Learning the history from the nativeLearning the history from the native
Hawaiins themselves gave me muchHawaiins themselves gave me much
insight to what it takes to preserve yourinsight to what it takes to preserve your
identity. This visit was very educational,identity. This visit was very educational,
inspirational and unforgettable. I wish toinspirational and unforgettable. I wish to
go back one day and see the progressgo back one day and see the progress
and the preservation of their culture."and the preservation of their culture."

"My language immersion site visit was filled with natural beauty including dramatic waterfalls, fertile"My language immersion site visit was filled with natural beauty including dramatic waterfalls, fertile
rainforests, and blooming gardens. The trip to the big island made a significant impression on me. I wasrainforests, and blooming gardens. The trip to the big island made a significant impression on me. I was
especially impressed by the students I met and how respectful they were when sharing with our group. Theyespecially impressed by the students I met and how respectful they were when sharing with our group. They
appeared to be engaged in learning their language, which was exhibited in their ability to use the language.appeared to be engaged in learning their language, which was exhibited in their ability to use the language.
The students presented themselves as intelligent, interested, and willing to askThe students presented themselves as intelligent, interested, and willing to ask
questions.questions.    They greeted us every morning with a chant. In addition,They greeted us every morning with a chant. In addition,
the students’ instructors were good at providing the students directionthe students’ instructors were good at providing the students direction
during the chants. It was an experience I will hold dear in my heart andduring the chants. It was an experience I will hold dear in my heart and
never forget."never forget."      - Stuart Gauchupin- Stuart Gauchupin





















The Nutrition Program is continuing to stay
busy and feed the Language Immersion
programs of Jemez. The nutrition program
serves breakfast and lunch to the Walatowa
Childcare, Headstart and Hemish Language
Immersion Pilot School. 

NUTRITION

Cook

Cook

J A N E T
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R E G I N A
G A C H U P I N
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Artwork by Patrick Tosa



Creative Team

AV/IT
Christmas Creative Team
Project: Holiday Masks 
For Christmas, Helen and the Education Department
staff made santa and snowmen masks for the Head
Start children.  After much work, 52 traditionally
themed masks were made and sent out with the
kids, who were very excited to receive them! 

2022 AV/IT Projects
The AV/IT team has concluded 2022 working on various media projects from the Education
Department, having collaborated with the Language Team, Family Circle and local schools.
They have worked on documenting local events, marketing for various Education projects,
and recording history with educational and traditional leaders from the Walatowa
community. 

2023 and Beyond
In 2023, the Creative team and AV/IT team
will continue to work on additional projects  
that support the Education Department in
expanding the documentation of the
Education Department's Reclaiming
Education movement, Hemish community,
language and history. 



C A R E E R  T E C H N I C I A L  E D U C A T I O N   

Welcome To

Topics
How to work with fractions
Using basic trigonometric
functions
Introduction to conduit
bending
Conduit types
Hand fabrication of back-
to-back beds
Hand bending offset and
kicks
Splicing conductors
Installing a duplex
receptable
Proper device installation
techniques, GFCI rough in
Using a hacksaw
Lifitng and carring conduit
Hand bending a 90% stub-
up
Threading conduit
(tapered thread)
Bending kicks, offsets and
saddles using the push-
through methods
Segmented bends. 

As we enter a new year, students at the
Jemez Valley High School are gaining
dual credit opportunities. This  exciting
opportunity stems from a partnership
with Northern New Mexico College . 
The students currently enrolled in the
program have earned four college
credits within their first two semesters.
The next course  listed for students is
Electrical Industrial Applications Lab I.
During this course, students will learn
practical applications and operations
in wiring techniques and codes for
industrial projects; tools safety,
hardware use and installation.

Great job CTE Students!

CTE



JEMEZ & ZIA'S INAUGRUAL
YOUTH SUMMIT

"Learning something new is where I find my
peace. It is this peace I wish to share with the

members of our community and why my cousin
Kiera and I came up with the idea of holding a

youth summit. I wish to give back to the
community that I fight for, the community that is

responsible for my second chance at life."



- Macaiah Shendo

" THIS IS OUR RESILIENCE"  

Make your
career goals the
main priority
for your future!



Catching The Dream: Deadlines 
Summer Session- March 15 Fall Semester 

Autumn Quarter- April 30 Spring Semester 

Winter Quarter- September 15 

OPportunity Scholarship: 
 Available for all New Mexico residents earning a
undergraduate degree at any instuition listed below.

Scholarships

For More Information on Scholarships, please reach out to Lenora Loretto, Education
Services Manager @ (575) 834-6414 or scholarships@jemezpueblo.org



SUMMER OPPORTUNITIESSUMMER OPPORTUNITIES
FOR STUDENTSFOR STUDENTS

For More Information, please reach out to Lenora Loretto,
Education Services Manager @ (575) 834-6414 or

Lenora.Loretto@jemezpueblo.org 



ANNOUNCEMENTS January, 2023

Education Department 2023

Internships are for high school students
only. College students are not eligible.
Interns cannot be an immediate family
member of current department staff.
ILTF will select the tribal land offices to
receive funding. 
Tribal land office staff will recruit and select
interns to work in their office.
Indirect costs cannot exceed 10%

Are there high school students in your
community who are interested in exploring a
career in tribal land? ILTF is offering grants for
interns (Up to $10,000 for one intern or $15,000
for two) to work in tribal land offices in 2023.
These internships offer a great opportunity for
high school students to participate in a
postive enrichment experience, and we
encourage tribal staff to apply.
 
Interns should have completed their
sophomore, junior or senior year of high
school and have an interest in working on
some aspect of tribal land management. The
purpose of this program is to provide real-life
experience to students, exposure to tribal land
issues and the work of the tribal land office.
 
This internship should extend over a period of
10 or 11 weeks during the summer, with
students committing to work 400 hours during
that time. Students will be required to keep a
brief daily log of their internship activities,
which will be submitted along with a 2-to-5-
page report to the Foundation detailing what
they did and what they learned from the
experience.
 
Please note: In addition to the student reports,
supervisors must also complete a report
summarizing intern activities, challenges
and/or successes to implementing the
program in their community and submit
quality photographs of the students at work
on the job.
 
Additional information:

Pueblo of Jemez Education

Funding for 2023 tribal land
office internships

Set your calendar reminders! In early February
2023, applications will go live for both our
Community Outreach and Education Enrichment
grants.  
Community Outreach: $5,000 award. Recipients
have two years to spend the funding. 
Education Enrichment: $50,000 award. Recipients
receive $25,000 per year for two years. 
More information on our funding priorities,
application guidelines, and eligibility coming in
January! 
Check our website, follow us on Facebook and/or
Instagram, and sign up for our newsletter to get
the latest information.  
Important dates in 2023: 
·        Early February: Applications go live. 
·        March 1st: Applications due. 
·        Late April: Awards announced. 
·        May: Funds distributed.

https://default.salsalabs.org/Tbe6cdbd5-6ab2-4938-b081-bf28d2bfb8d3/3af5f295-03f3-4a86-8dbf-73b4e08d5d68
https://default.salsalabs.org/T6780780a-5f67-4fac-8194-98136844e43f/3af5f295-03f3-4a86-8dbf-73b4e08d5d68
https://default.salsalabs.org/T5d3c777c-f800-4593-b270-fe7c1b20ad18/3af5f295-03f3-4a86-8dbf-73b4e08d5d68
https://default.salsalabs.org/Tb048fb14-931d-49f0-8aec-0d879e302172/3af5f295-03f3-4a86-8dbf-73b4e08d5d68



